November 15, 2013
Chairman Bryce Black called the special Town Board meeting to order at 6:40 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Friday, November 15, 2013.  

Board members present were Bryce Black, Denny Richardson, Donna Juleff and Kay Hamilton.  Town officials Maureen Manore and Tina Bee were present.  

Also attending were Ron Hendrickson, Kathy Hendrickson and Attorney Brian Nodolf.

Agreement Between Bechel/Richardson Mine and Town of Frankfort Concerning Registration of Marketable Nonmetallic Mineral Deposit
Bryce Black gave some background on the agenda item.  He explained that immediately before the Town passed its zoning ordinance they were served with a notification of intent to register the nonmetallic minerals on all acres owned by the Richardsons. 
In response to this notification, the Town Board explored several options in closed sessions.  One of these options was to enter into an agreement with the Bechel/Richardson Mine reducing the number of acreage registered.

The Bechel/Richardson Mine did not sign the agreement.  Therefore there is no action the Town Board can take on this agenda item.  The Town Board will meet on November 20th in closed session to discuss options.
Audit Attorney/Consultant Fees Due to Bechel/Richardson Mine
The Board examined the information on billing received from Treasurer Tina Bee.  Attorney Brian Nodolf stated that he had received an invoice from the Town’s Attorney that had different dates and figures from the invoice sent by Tina in June.  He asked that the invoice sent by the Town contain itemization and eliminate all costs not directly related to the Mine.  He also asked for a regular billing cycle.  Tina will talk to the Town’s Attorney to reconcile the bills and then send out a new invoice.

Adjourn
Donna Juleff made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.
Time: 7:45 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

